
MEMORIAL WEEK OF ACTION – DAY 2 SCRIPTS/TEMPLATES 
Philadelphia Board of Elections 

 
There are three scripts/templates in this document.  
 
The scripts/templates are tailored to the following scenarios: 
 

1. If you are calling from out of state; 
 

2. If you are calling from elsewhere in Pennsylvania; 
 

3. If you are calling from Philadelphia County. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

FOR CALLING FROM OUT OF STATE: 
 
 
Hello,  
 
My name is [FIRST AND LAST NAME], and I’m reaching out to the Philadelphia Board of 
Elections from [YOUR STATE] to share my concerns regarding anomalies identified in election 
result data from the 2024 U.S. Presidential election in Philadelphia County. 
 
[PICK ONE:]  

● The Election Truth Alliance (ETA), a non-partisan, non-profit organization, has 
undertaken independent analysis of 2024 election results from Philadelphia County and 
has identified patterns consistent with vote manipulation. Concerns raised by the ETA 
were recently corroborated by a leading U.S. expert in election forensics, Dr. Walter 
Mebane, Jr..  
 

● As you know, Pennsylvania is a critical swing state, and what happens in Philadelphia’s 
elections has a significant impact on the rest of the country. It is your responsibility to 
ensure that future elections in your county are run to the highest standard. That includes 
making sure that ballots are counted in a way that is fair, accurate, and transparent.  
 

The American people deserve to have confidence in Philadelphia’s election results.  
 
I’m calling on the Philadelphia Board of Elections to work with the Pennsylvania Secretary of the 
Commonwealth to undertake a hand audit of paper voting records in Philadelphia County, and to 
take urgent action now to work with experts to ensure the security and integrity of the 2026 
Midterms in Philadelphia. 
 
Thank you, 
[NAME] 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

FOR CALLING FROM SOMEWHERE ELSE IN PENNSYLVANIA: 
 
 
Hello,  
 
My name is [FIRST AND LAST NAME], and I’m reaching out to the Philadelphia Board of 
Elections from [YOUR COUNTY] to share my concerns regarding anomalies identified in 
election result data from the 2024 U.S. Presidential election in Philadelphia County. 
 
[PICK ONE:]  

● The Election Truth Alliance (ETA), a non-partisan, non-profit organization, has 
undertaken independent analysis of 2024 election results from Philadelphia County and 
has identified patterns consistent with vote manipulation. Concerns raised by the ETA 
were recently corroborated by a leading U.S. expert in election forensics, Dr. Walter 
Mebane, Jr..  
 

● Our state has an outsized impact on Presidential elections, and we must take that 
seriously.  It is your responsibility to ensure that future elections in Philadelphia County 
are run to the highest standard. That includes making sure that ballots are counted in a 
way that is fair, accurate, and transparent.  
 

The American people deserve to have confidence in Philadelphia’s election results.  
 
I’m calling on the Philadelphia Board of Elections to work with the Pennsylvania Secretary of the 
Commonwealth to undertake a hand audit of paper voting records in Philadelphia County, and to 
take urgent action now to work with experts to protect the security and integrity of the 2026 
Philadelphia Midterms. 
 
Thank you, 
[NAME] 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

FOR CALLING FROM PHILADELPHIA COUNTY: 
 

Hello,  
 
My name is [FIRST AND LAST NAME], and I’m reaching out to the Philadelphia Board of 
Elections as a constituent. I want to share my concerns regarding anomalies identified in our 
county’s election result data from the 2024 U.S. Presidential election. 
 
[PICK ONE:]  

● The Election Truth Alliance (ETA), a non-partisan, non-profit organization, has 
undertaken independent analysis of 2024 election results from Philadelphia County and 
has identified patterns consistent with vote manipulation. Concerns raised by the ETA 
were recently corroborated by a leading U.S. expert in election forensics, Dr. Walter 
Mebane, Jr..  
 

● Our state has an outsized impact on Presidential elections, and we must take that 
seriously.  It is your responsibility to ensure that future elections in our county are run to 
the highest standard. That means making sure that valid concerns regarding impacts to 
election integrity are investigated, and that ballots are counted in a way that is fair, 
accurate, and transparent in all future elections.  
 

The American people deserve to have confidence in Philadelphia’s election results.  
 
I’m calling on you as the Philadelphia Board of Elections to work with the Pennsylvania 
Secretary of the Commonwealth to undertake a hand audit of paper voting records in 
Philadelphia County, and to take urgent action now to work with experts to protect the security 
and integrity of the 2026 Philadelphia Midterms. 
 
Thank you, 
[NAME] 
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